
   
Written Testimony for HB 2725 

House Healthcare Committee 

900 Court St. NE, Salem 97301 

 

Chair Nosse, Vice Chairs Goodwin & Nelson, Members of the Healthcare Committee, 

The Oregon State Pharmacy Association and the Oregon Society of Health-System Pharmacist 
are in support of HB 2725 which will prohibit Pharmacy Benefit Managers from imposing fees 
on rural pharmacies after point of sale. These are better known as DIR (direct and indirect 
remuneration) fees or “clawbacks.”  
 
These DIR fees can be charged to a pharmacy months after the transaction took place. The 
accompanying one-page documents from the National Community Pharmacist Association 
(NCPA) provide details on how the DIR fees are charged months following the transaction. Both 
retail and specialty pharmacies are affected by DIR fees. The fees create losses in revenue that, 
at times, may surpass the acquisition cost of the drug itself.  
 
The issue of PBMs and DIR fees is well-documented across the country. Multiple states have 
already, or are in the process of, creating legislation to address this problem. Senator Ron 
Wyden has tried to fix DIR fees at the federal level, but Oregonians cannot wait on the federal 
government to act.  
 
Community pharmacies are continuing to go out of business. According to the National 
Community Pharmacist Association Annual Digest, Oregon had 248 independent pharmacies in 
2008. Last year, we only had 90 remaining.  Most of these independent pharmacies were in 
rural areas. 
 
Patients need access to drugs! Oregonians, particularly those in rural areas, are experiencing 
challenges getting their medications. These patients are experiencing significant wait times, 
reduced operating hours for pharmacies, and the aforementioned closure of businesses.  
 
You have a chance to help fix the larger problem…eliminate DIR fees in Oregon!  
 
Please support HB 2725, so we can help save our pharmacies and help Oregon patients.   
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HOW RETROACTIVE PHARMACY DIR* FEES 
HURT MEDICARE PATIENTS & TAXPAYERS
*Direct and Indirect Remuneration

The original higher price – not 

the adjusted price – is still counted 

against the patient, pushing her more 

quickly into Medicare’s “doughnut hole” 

coverage gap, in which she becomes 

responsible for a much greater portion 

of her prescription costs.

...and into Medicare’s catastrophic 
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